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On Monday 17th February we were pleased to welcome John Ioannou from 

Reach Siem Reap. He told us about his quest to help improve the lives of 

children in Siem Reap though education. There is more information on 

Page 4 of this Newsletter.

District Conference 

2020

Bendigo 27-29 March

Information Video Link

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/
https://reachsiemreap.org/
https://vimeo.com/340551358


President’s Report  President Mark Tognon

Monday 17th February 2020

DIK Donations In Kind Store is holding an Open Day on Saturday 29th February.

President Mark welcomed Members and guests Marjorie Youings and David 

Bennett. He also introduced Assistant Governor, Des O’Shanassy and Guest 

Speaker John Ioannou from Reach Siem Reap. The Chairperson for the evening 

was Helen Penna. 

Mark was also pleased to welcome our Member Daryl Cornish who usually joins

us via Skype from Abu Dhabi but is visiting Australia briefly. 

Mark thanked Marianne Potgieter for all her hard work in organizing the 

successful Kyneton Weekend. He urged us to support the Care4Cambodians 

Trivia Night on Friday 13th March.

We need more volunteers for our “4 Way Test” debate. See Mark if you would 

like to participate. 

Mark congratulated the Gateway Rotaract Club for their very successful 

Combined Trivia Night. Together with their recent BBQs they have raised around 

$6000 for Bush Fire Relief.

International Women’s Day Breakfast at Crown Palladium will be held on 

Thursday 5th March. 

Next Week – We should be hearing from our RYPEN students from Buckley Park 

College.



Other Reports - Monday 17th Feb 2020

Community – Phil O’Brien. Just by way of early advice so that you can pencil in your diaries.  Will call for volunteers 

separately later, although if you would like to volunteer now, feel free:

• Community BBQ with Friends of Steele’s Creek  - Sunday 22nd March  

• “Nurturing Wurundjeri Country and Culture Festival”

• Small crew required from 10am to 4pm approx.

• Pretty relaxed and interesting day

• Next Bunnings Taylors Lakes  - Sunday May 3rd

Care Bear- Marianne Potgieter- Birthdays for Terry Badenhope’s wife Pauline and Wedding Anniversary wishes for them both. 

Betty Lancaster is still undergoing treatment at John Fawkner Hospital and we are all wishing her well. We are also thinking 

of Lloyd and their family.

International- Cherrie Osborn –Our team of DFG volunteers is heading to Balibo on May 4th. Trivia Night on March 13th will 

help fund Safe Haven, a Medical Outreach in Cambodia. The goal is to fund at least 50 Wheelchairs for Kids and to build a 

portable shed to house them. 

Passport Club and Donations in Kind store – Deb Sloggett – Open Day on Saturday February 29th. It is a chance to celebrate  

the 600th Shipping Container leaving for overseas, a magnificent achievement. 

Moonee Valley Art Show – Gerard Mahoney- Gerard reported that Yvonne Moon is out of ICU which is great news. 

Paul Perrottet - We have 14 members and Partners attending the District Conference which is a great representation from 

Keilor East Rotary.

Des O’Shanassy – Shine On Awards are to be held on 14th March at Doncaster. 

District Recognition forms need to be in by Feb 28th. There is a Statewide Interact Conference at Camp Getaway on May 

23rd, 2020. Reps. from our sponsored Club (St Albans Secondary College) will be attending. 

Vocational Service – A workshop will soon be held by Mary Barry. This will be well worth attending. 



Reach Siem Reap – John Ioannou  
Monday 17th February 2020

What we do

REACH Siem Reap is more than an English school.

With our goal to improve the living conditions of children, 

youth and families in the whole community,

we have identified wholesome programs which will work 

together to make positive and lasting change:

Education, Nutrition, Youth Pathways, Computer Literacy, 

Bicycle Club, Outreach.

REACH Siem Reap, is a locally registered Cambodian NGO #8021, which is opening soon 

in the urban village of Thlok Andoung, Sla Kram, Siem Reap. Once open, we will be 

offering a variety of strategically crafted, comprehensive free programs to hundreds of 

disadvantaged children, youth and families in the community.

From the Reach Siem Reap Website 

Annual Ride to Reach

This year, do you want to do something 

extraordinary? Challenge yourself by 

joining one of our inaugural charity 

bike rides across the Kingdom of 

Wonder. Together we will pedal across 

this tropical oasis, through isolated 

villages that are untouched by tourism, 

and sweat it out, all in support of 

children and families in need.

Help us raise much needed funds to 

break the cycle of poverty, one pedal 

at a time. Find out more here.

John Ioannou, a retired 

journalist, is happy to have 

been able to join the new 

Passport Club. He met Emily 

who is the co-founder of Reach 

Siem Reap NGO. Her father, 

John’s friend Paul, urged him to 

organize a fundraising bike ride 

across Cambodia. The aim is to 

build self sustaining Community 

Centres/Schools.

2 different Bike 

Rides in January 

2021 of 600 and 

780 Kms

https://cdn.shopify.com/s/files/1/0282/2497/9018/files/Info_Pack_2021_RIDE_TO_REACH.pdf?8530
https://reachsiemreap.org/


Kyneton Weekend – Friday 14th – Sunday 16th February 2020

Top L to R: Lois and Bruce Cameron. Below: Annie 

Webb and  Tina’s Mum, Fay.

Top L to R: Fay, Tina Ballos and Tina’s friend.

Below: Tina Ballos and Jane Odgers.

It was a stormy 

evening, but the 

rain couldn’t 

dampen the 

enthusiasm of 

those Members, 

family and friends 

who attended our 

Friday Night Pizza 

and Drinks at the 

Kyneton Bushland 

Resort. Our 

accommodation 

was in 

comfortable 

cottages and we 

were able to use 

large communal 

areas for getting 

together.

Top L to R: Alisha Braeker Rotary Youth Exchange 

Switzerland and Luna from Norway

Below: Steve Pennicott and Annie Webb.



Kyneton Weekend – Friday 14th – Sunday 16th February 2020

Above L to R: Deb Sloggett and Barbara and John 

Rafter.

Below: David Bennett and Rosemary joined us for the 

first time.

Above: Marianne, Luna and Alisha enjoyed the 

delicious gnocchi .

Below: John Rafter and Helen Penna. It was 

Helen’s first Social Weekend with the Club.

During the 

day on 

Saturday 

people 

chose to 

explore 

Kyneton, 

Castlemaine 

and 

Bendigo. 

Our 

Saturday 

Night Dinner 

was held at 

Colenso 

Restaurant 

in High 

Street, 

Kyneton.

On Sunday

people

wound their

way back to

Melbourne

via Macedon 

and Riddell’s 

Creek.
Above: Our engaged couple, President Mark and 

Melissa Softley. 

Below:Always photogenic and regular attendees at 

Club Weekends are Lois and Bruce Cameron.



Kyneton Weekend – Friday 14th – Sunday 16th February 2020

We supported the local social 

enterprise "Social Foundry"

which mentors young people in 

the Macedon Ranges.

Annie Webb

We are very 

grateful to 

Marianne 

Potgieter who 

organized our 

great social 

weekend at 

Kyneton Bushland 

Resort.

Jane, Marianne & I went to brilliant Sand Sculptures at Riddles 

Creek, Dromkeen Homestead. Annie Webb.

We had a 

delicious dinner 

at Colenso in 

High Street 

Kyneton. 



What’s Next?

Program Director  2019-2020  

Mark Tognon (assisted by

Annie Webb)

Our Club gratefully acknowledges the sponsorship we receive from the Keilor East Bendigo 

Community Bank and Smart Storage World to assist us in providing services to the Community.

Rotary Club of Keilor East meets on

6.30pm for 6.45pm at Keilor East RSL,

Hoffmans Rd, West Essendon

For Club Membership or Sponsorship information

Contact: Past President, Joe Albioli (0438133123)                                             

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org 

Rotary Thanksgivings

*We give thanks for our daily food. May Rotary friends and Rotary 

ways, help us to serve all our days.

* For good food, good fellowship, and the privilege to serve, we 

give thanks.

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/


Upcoming 
Events



Upcoming 
Events



February Birthdays and Anniversaries

Birthdays

February 3:  Jeselee Vytilingam

February 11: John Rafter

Feb 22: Pauline Badenhope

February 26: Joy Ryan and John Young

February 29: Bob McMartin

Wedding Anniversaries

February 12: Ginny and Alex Billson

February 23: Terry and Pauline Badenhope

Rotary Anniversaries

February 1: Bob McMartin 1986

February 10 Ian Wright 1997

February 16: Marianne Potgieter 2004

February 17: Patrick Honeyborne 2003 

February 25: Gail Horkings 2002

February 25: Bob Sercombe (Honorary 

Member) 2008



Member News - Barbara found this delightful recipe in Kyneton last 

weekend.

Dawn Watson and Marianne Potgieter after Monday’s Meeting. 

Congratulations Michael

A message from John Rafter 

Photo of Michael Nguyen receiving his 5th PHF 

Sapphire from  John & Barbara at his Sunshine 

Dental Surgery 57 Devonshire Rd Sunshine

Kohn &Barbara were representing President 

Mark

Michael will be marrying Caroline on the 29th 

March.

Do you know 

someone who might 

be interested in this 

opportunity ?


